ATTACHMENT 3

Strategy 6.3.2: Establish fare structures and fare levels that are simple to understand, aligned with other service providers, and meet revenue targets established by Metro’s fund management policies.
Metro’s fare structure and fare levels should enable Metro to meet cost-recovery targets that are established by fund management policies adopted by the King County Council. Fares should be set to reflect the cost of service, promote operational efficiency, ensure regional coordination, minimize impacts of fares on those least able to pay, and reduce the cost of fare collection. Metro fare prices should strike a balance between revenue generation objectives and the need to maintain existing service and attract new ridership. Metro’s fares will comply with state and federal regulations. The fare structure and level should be reviewed biennially.

Metro works with the region’s transit agencies to coordinate fares and schedules. Several transportation agencies including Metro collaborated to introduce One Regional Card for All (ORCA), the regional fare payment method that enables customers to use one card to pay their fare on multiple systems throughout the Central Puget Sound area.

Metro also regularly works with other agencies to coordinate policies, practices and services throughout the Puget Sound region to provide a consistent transit experience for customers. Simple and consistent fares are important to make transit easy to use for both new and existing transit riders.
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